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Department of Education

DIVISION OF cEBU PROVINCE ~  D@PED

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

November 05, 2018

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No._ F6( , s.2018

UTILIZATION OF SECONDARY BOOKS IN PHILIPPINE HISTORY

To: Assistant Superintendents
Education Supervisors/Coordinators
District Supervisors/OICs
Elementary and Secondary School Heads

1. The lack of books in teaching AP 6 Elementary is one of the identified CIGPs in the delivery
of instructions in Philippine History Class. Hence, the “Utilization of Secondary Books in
Philippine History” in teaching AP 6 in the Elementary is useful as reference materials to address
the concerns on book shortages.

2 As discussed by Elementary District AP Coordinators and Best AP Teacher in Grade 6 last
August 03, 2018, during the Division Workshop for Use of Secondary History Books in Teaching
AP 6, the Philippine History Books as used by Grade 7 in the old curriculum are good source for
learning materials for Grade 6 pupils.

3. Since Education are following the new curriculum, the Philippine History is no longer in the
Secondary Level nor utilizing the Philippine History Books. Thus, this office advises that the
Principals in every Secondary Schools will transfer the custody of Philippine History Books to the
Elementary Level through Waste Material Report without cost to the recipient Elementary Schools.

4. Immediate and wide dissemination and compliance with this Memorandum is desired.
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